424 N. George Mason Drive Arlington 3, Virginia

March 12, 1952

Major General and Mrs. Roy H. Lynn Commanding General, USAFSS Brooks Air Force Base, Texas

Dear Roy and Mary:

I arrived home safely yesterday afternoon from Maxwell Air Force Base. On getting back to my desk this morning, the first thing I want to do is to write you my thanks for the parts you played in making my visit to Brooks Air Force Base so pleasant. You made me feel like a member of the family and I want you to know that your hospitality was really appreciated.

It was nice to meet your son and to partake of the excellent dinner at your home. Your including me in your Special dinner party on Thursday evening and in your dancing party on Friday evening, after the Conference Dinner, was especially gracious.

I also want to take this opportunity to congratulate you, Roy, on your most recent promotion, which paves the way toward your entry into the higher Stratosphere of the USAF, where I am sure your counsel and experience will be most useful and appreciated.

With cordial greetings and reiteration of my appreciation of your many courtesies, I am,

Sincerely,

WILLIAM F. FRIEDMAN